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Jacob Gemma

From: Flower Chloe
Sent: 07 April 2020 09:19
To: City Planning Correspondence
Subject: FW: 5053 - VTG Memorial 

 
 

From: @london.gov.uk>  
Sent: 09 May 2019 10:46 
To: Flower Chloe < @tfl.gov.uk> 
Subject: RE: 5053 - VTG Memorial  
 
Hi Chloe 
I think It’s just a re-consultation on the original application which is as a result of some changes to the 
massing of the entrance pavilion building. We are therefore not likely to provide any further comments at 
this stage. 
Has the applicant been in touch to discuss your coach parking/servicing concerns? 

 
 

Senior Strategic Planner 
GreaterLondonAuthority 
City Hall, The Queen’s Walk, London SE1 2AA 

  
london.gov.uk 

@london.gov.uk  

From: Flower Chloe  
Sent: 08 May 2019 17:23 
To:   
Subject: 5053 - VTG Memorial  
Hi   
I hope you are well.  
Have you noticed a further application has been submitted for Holocaust Memorial at VTGs? We’ve been 
consulted by WCC, do you require input from TfL for your consultation response as well?  
Thanks  
Chloe Flower 
Area Planner (West) | Spatial Planning 
Transport for London 9B5, 5 Endeavour Square, Westfield Avenue, London | E20 1JN 
Phone:  | Auto:  | M:  | Email: @tfl.gov.uk 

 
We have recently made changes to our pre-application service and charges, and introduced a new Initial 
Screening process. For more info please visit: https://tfl.gov.uk/info-for/urban-planning-and-construction/planning-applications/pre-
application-services 
 
 
 

*********************************************************************************** 

The contents of this e-mail and any attached files are confidential. If you have received this email in error, 
please notify us immediately at postmaster@tfl.gov.uk and remove it from your system. If received in error, 
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please do not use, disseminate, forward, print or copy this email or its content. Transport for London 
excludes any warranty and any liability as to the quality or accuracy of the contents of this email and any 
attached files.  

Transport for London is a statutory corporation whose principal office is at 55 Broadway, London, SW1H 
0DB. Further information about Transport for London’s subsidiary companies can be found on the 
following link: http://www.tfl.gov.uk/corporate/about-tfl/ 

Although TfL have scanned this email (including attachments) for viruses, recipients are advised to carry 
out their own virus check before opening any attachments, as TfL accepts no liability for any loss, or 
damage which may be caused by viruses. 

*********************************************************************************** 

This message has been scanned for viruses by the Greater London Authority.  
 

Click here to report this email as spam.  

 
#LondonIsOpen 

GREATER LONDON AUTHORITY NOTICE:  
The information in this email may contain confidential or privileged materials. For more information see 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/email-notice/ 




